
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 27th May 2022 

We have enjoyed seeing parents in this week to look at their children’s books - 

thank you for coming in to do that. The children were very happy to show you their 

work. Thank you to everyone who stopped by at the parent forum to answer 

questions. 

The children, and staff, have enjoyed celebrating the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee here 

in  school– I’m sure they can tell you all about it and her Majesty the Queen!  I 

hope you all enjoy the national bank holidays. 

Wishing you all a fantastic week half term holiday.  We look forward to seeing you 

all back for the final half term of the year.                    Miss Kondo 

 

 

NO school for pupils on Monday 6th June 

Schools starts again for Pupils on Tuesday 7th June 

Half term holiday Monday 30th May till Friday 3rd 

June 



SMALL but MIGHTY! Fourteen fantastic pupils and Mr Prothero have been working hard to 
perfect their singing for their first concert. They were tremendous! We were so proud of 

them as they performed amongst other Ealing schools. Any child in KS2 who wants to join 
the choir should speak to Mr Prothero in Year 5 Quince class. 

 

 



 

 

Calling all West Acton Primary Artists! 

LGfL in partnership with Royal Collection Trust is running an exciting art competition to 
celebrate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. The competition is an opportunity for pupils to 

create their own celebration to mark the Queen's Platinum Jubilee in the form of an original 
art creation. 

The deadline for the competition is no later than midday on Wednesday 8th June 2022. 
Artwork should depict HRH Queen Elizabeth II throughout time, palaces, crowns, horses, 
carriages and even corgis! It can be any art media (painted, drawn, collage or preferably 

digital). 
 

     
 

          
 

Children aged 4-11 years of age may enter. Across the age categories, there will be twelve 
designs chosen. The pieces of art will be specially printed (A2 print size) and displayed 

prominently in the Family Pavilion at Buckingham Palace between July and September 
2022. 

 
The winners will also be invited to see their printed artwork in Buckingham Palace on a 

chosen date in September (yet to be confirmed). 
 

Check out this websites for ideas: https://royalmews.lgfl.org.uk/ 
 

If you would like to enter this amazing competition submit your artwork to Mrs McKenna 
in Chestnut (Year 2) either on paper, or electronically to admin@west-acton.ealing.sch.uk 

for a chance to showcase your talent. 
 

https://royalmews.lgfl.org.uk/
mailto:admin@west-acton.ealing.sch.uk


 



 

 



 



 



 

SUMMER TERM DATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This morning, Holly class shared their learning from History. After 

much hard work and collaboration, they taught the audience about 

Pompeii and Mount Vesuvius. They had a brilliant song to help 

remember everything and had completed some fantastic writing. 

Thank you Holly class, we learnt a lot from you! 



 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

Strengthening your children’s relationships with each other…. 

If your children are squabbling a lot of the time and having a hard time 

being together, it’s only natural that you try to help them resolve things 

peacefully – this can feel can feel very exhausting for you…..and 

perhaps you might worry that they will never get along. The advice on 

studies shows that couples need five to seven positive interactions to 

counter-balance one negative interaction. Now this may feel like an 

impossible task when you are finding that your children argue more 

than six times a day! So what about if we change the goal to helping 

your children have as many positive interactions as they can? 

How can parents help? 

Start small and remember that a smile counts as a positive – so they 

don’t all need to be big interactions for them to count as positive.  

Try to notice and encourage the activities that get your children playing 

together and try to avoid interrupting happy play. 

You can start using ‘special time’ between your children, a time where 

they can spend just ten minutes doing something that makes them 

laugh, create or around together. 

Finally, how about creating a family kindness journal to record acts of 

kindness with each other and reflect on them at the end of each week? 

 



West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

 

Wc 16.5.2022 Courage Consideration Collaboration 

Acorn Tsukasa Zareena Prabir 

Banyan Kozue Ali Fazeela 

Fir Tbc Tbc tbc 

Olive Abdikadir Neyson Maria 

Ash Manar Yasin Keigo and Kana 

Guava Jahnaye Kiko Mila 

Katsura Boris Makia Kaif 

Chestnut Eisa Antonia Zenji 

Damson Kensei Elsie Louise Mariam H 

Juniper Adam Lena Yo 

Holly Tbc Maryam tbc 

Ivy Mailha Amaan Nami 

Rowan Myra Nicole Jo 

Mulberry Kyoshiro Lily Abdi 

Pine Destiny Ryunosuke Akari 

Sycamore Zoltan Emilio Hussein 

Elder Arnet Muhammed Mustafa 

Quince Phong Nadine Liza 

Willow Sofia Shaam Kazuki 

Lime Roni Thamer Joaquim 

Tamarind Renna  Pazhwan  Leila 

Zaytouna Lily Tofari Zahraa 

Woodlands Tireni  Akram Jessie 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 


